
MEMORANDUM  
 
July 30, 2014 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Commissioners 
 
VIA:  Kenneth Fields, City Manager 
 
FROM: Katie Kinloch, Administrative Assistant 
 
SUBJECT: Lake Wales High School Homecoming Parade 2014 

Special Event and Road Closings  
 
SYNOPSIS: Approval of the special event permit application and the request for street closings 

will allow the Lake Wales High School Homecoming Parade to be held on 
Thursday, October 2, 2014. 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the City Commission take the following action: 
 

• Approve the special event permit application from Lake Wales High School for the 
Homecoming Parade to be held Thursday, October 2, 2014 from 4:00 pm to 6:00 pm.  

 
• Approve the request for the road closing of First Street from SR60 to Central Avenue, 

Central Avenue from First Street to Lakeshore Boulevard, and from Lakeshore Boulevard 
to North Wales Drive at Legion Field 

 
• Approve the closing of Orange Avenue and North 5th Street to Sessoms Avenue  

 
BACKGROUND 
 
Ms. Donna Dunson, Principal of the  Lake Wales High School submitted a special event permit 
application  for the Homecoming Parade  to be held on Thursday, October 2, 2014 between the 
hours of 4:00 pm and 6:000 pm.  Parade line up begins at 4:00 p.m. in the parking lot of Polk 
Avenue Elementary School and on south First Street with the parade starting at 5:00 p.m. The 
requested temporary street closings will involve the following streets; 
 

First Street from State Road 60 to Polk Avenue,  north to Central Avenue, east on 
Central Avenue crossing SR 17 and continuing to Lakeshore Blvd., north on 
Lakeshore Blvd. to North Wales Drive, Orange Avenue to N 5th Street, N 5th 
Street  to Sessoms Avenue 
 

The crossing of Scenic Hwy (SR 17) requires a road closing permit from the Florida Department 
of Transportation. This permit request has been submitted to the FDOT office in Bartow.  All 
Departments have reviewed the application and have approved the event.  Lake Wales Police 



Department and VOICE will be available to provide escort for the parade and for traffic control. 
The Streets Department will be providing assistance with the barricades for the street closings 
and will take care of normal street cleaning on Friday.  The school has provided the required 
proof of liability insurance. 
 
OTHER OPTIONS 
 
Do not approve the request for the Homecoming Parade and the road closings for the event. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
In-kind service from the City is estimated to be $1,308.00 for FY2014/2015. Lake Wales High 
School is responsible for 25% of the total cost or $327.00. 
  
ATTACHMENTS 
 
Application for Special Event Permit  
Agreement to assume Financial Responsibility 
Parade Route Map  
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